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11 May 2011
Dear 

Members’ Briefing: Early Years’ Review – Closure of Playgroups

The trade unions had another meeting with the Council on 6th May 2011. Debbie Stevenson, Westhill Playgroup and I attended on behalf of UNISON. This is just a short briefing to update on significant developments from that meeting.

1. Consultation period
The consultation period has been delayed because the trade unions have not yet had sight of the Multi Equality Impact Assessment on the impact of closing playgroups. 

The trade unions were unwilling to move to consultation without seeing this document as we are clear that the closures will have an impact on women, as both staff and parents; and on children. The Impact assessment should demonstrate the steps that Aberdeenshire Council will be taking to minimise the effect on these groups.

A further meeting will be held on 17th May and it is likely that the consultation letters will not now be sent out until 20th May at the earliest.

This will delay the whole process but please don’t worry – those of you who face redundancy in 2011 will still get your full redeployment period. The school holidays will not count towards it and you will be paid until it is completed.

2. Voluntary severance
It has been agreed that voluntary severance will be offered to all playgroup staff, whether you are facing redundancy in 2011 or 2012. This will enable those staff who wish to take redundancy to do so without going through a redeployment process first. The package will be the same as any redundancy package so members will not lose out if they want to go down this route.

If any member is interested in taking voluntary severance, please feel able to contact UNISON for advice.

3. Management of playgroups staying open till 2012
It has been agreed that in the letter which goes out to staff and trade unions to begin the formal consultation, the council will try to give as much information as possible about how playgroups will be managed in the year ahead, as they move into the Education, Learning and Leisure Service. 

4. Pre-school provision post 2012
The council is clear that after 2012 council run playgroups will cease to exist in their current form and the additional provision needed to meet demand will be provided through pre-school nurseries. However, they recognise that in some areas, nursery provision will need to be extended, with some redeployment of staff from playgroup to nursery. In other areas there may be a need for “outreach” nursery provision. The council is at the very early stages of planning for this but has pledged to keep staff and unions informed.

5. Other issues
The council is still looking at the sustainability of two of the Playgroups which are to be kept open till 2012 but where numbers are low. There is no change at present to the commitment to keep these open and to maintain staff at the current level and this will be discussed again at our next meeting.

If you would like further information please go the Branch website at http://www.aberdeenshireunison.com or contact Kate Ramsden, Branch Chair on 07767 027722 or email: Kate.ramsden@aberdeenshire.gov.uk
If you have not yet completed the reply sheet sent out with the last Briefing to let us know that you will need UNISON support I would be grateful if you could do so. The form can also be found on the website at http://www.aberdeenshireunison.com/docs/briefingplaygroupsapr11.doc you will find it at the end of the Members’ Briefing of April 11

We do know that this is a worrying time for members so please remember that we are here to give you support and advice and you are welcome to contact us at anytime.

Yours sincerely

Kate Ramsden

Branch Chair
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